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28 OCTOBER 2019 – TERM 4 - WEEKS 3 & 4 
 

WEEK 3 
  

 

Wednesday 30 October  
 

 
 

 

EXTENDED DATE FOR FINAL ORDERS  
K – 6 CRAZY CAMEL STUDENT ARTWORK ORDERS 

 

Friday 1 November  
 

 
 

FINAL DATE DUE FOR ONLINE BOOK CLUB ORDERS  
 

Sunday 3 November 
 

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Combined Senior Ensembles Workshop:  
Senior Band and Senior String students participating  – 
Music Hall & classrooms 

 

WEEK 4   
 

Monday 4 November 
 

6:30 – 8:00pm 
 

Music Committee Meeting – staffroom. All welcome! 
 

Tuesday 5 November 
 

9:30am 
 

2:20 – 3:00pm 

 

KEGWORTH CUP – Stewart House fundraiser – junior p/g 
 

Years 3 – 6 Assembly – Year 6 students presenting – 
Assembly Hall 

 

Wednesday 6 November 
 

9:30 – 11:00am 
 

9:30 – 10:30am 

 

TOPSTART – Day 1 – Kindergarten 2020 Orientation  
 

2020 Preschool Orientation Morning – session 1 
 

Thursday 7 November 
 

12:30 – 1:30pm 
 

5.30pm - 7.00pm 

 

K – 6 “MUSIC COUNT US IN” – National Celebration Day 
 

String Soiree - Kegworth Assembly Hall – see inside for 
details 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS   
 

Monday 11 November  
 

 
 

 

Closing date for 2021 – Year 7 Selective High School forms 
 

Years K – 2 Poetica begins in classrooms 
 

Tuesday 12 November 
 

 
 

3:30 – 4:30pm 

 

Year 6 Interrelate program – KPS 
 

2020 Music Program Information Afternoon – Assembly Hall 
– more details inside 

 

Wednesday 13 November 
 

9:30 – 11:00am 
 

9:30 – 10:30am 

 

TOPSTART – Day 2 – Kindergarten 2020 Orientation  
 

2020 Preschool Orientation Morning – session 2 
 

Tuesday 19 November  
 

K – 6 – “Jazz at the Lincoln Centre” school visit – Music Hall  
 

Wednesday 20 November 
 

6:00 – 7:00pm 
 
 

7:00 – 9:00pm  

 

PARENT THANK YOU “WINE & CHEESE NIGHT” - 
courtyard  
 

P&C AGMEETING - staffroom 
 

Friday 29 November 
 

8:30am – 9:00am 
 

5:45 – 8:30pm 

 

ABORIGINAL BREAKFAST – courtyard 
 

KEGWORTH MUSIC NIGHT – Assembly Hall 
 

Tuesday 3 December  
 

 
 

ENVIROBANK STUDENT COLLECTION DAY 
 

Wednesday 11 December  
 

 
 

Last Preschool day for Kangaroo group 
 

Thursday 12 December  
 

9:30am – 11:00am 
 
 

6:00pm – 9:00pm 

 

PRESENTATION CEREMONY & YEAR 6 GRADUATION – 
Assembly Hall 
 

Year 6 Graduation Dinner 
 

Friday 13 December  
 

 
 

K – 6 END OF YEAR PICNIC DAY 
 

Last Preschool day for Koala group 
 

Wednesday 18 December  
 

 
 

K – 6 - LAST STUDENT DAY FOR 2019 
 

 

N      E      W      S      L      E      T      T      E      R 



 

 

* Please note that the first day of Terms 1,2 and 3 are Staff Development Days - Pupil Free; 
* Term 4 – Thursday 17 & Friday 18 December 2020 are designated Pupil Free Days. No teaching staff are 

available. Administration staff are on site only. Team Kids in operation for pre-booked students only. 
Parents & caregivers will receive prior notification if there are any variation to Staff Development Days.  

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 
 

 CONGRATRULATIONS YEARs 3 & 4 STUDENTS! 
 

Big congratulations and thank you to all of the students who have been attending swimming school over the past 
fortnight. Attending teachers and staff at the pool have reported that our Kegworth students displayed exemplary 
behavior in and out of the pool and followed all instructions given on the way to, at the pool and on the way back to 
school. Everyone enjoyed their time during the swimming lessons and found this to be a very valuable experience. 
Fabulous news and thanks for being such great Kegworth ambassadors – top job kids!  
 

 HALLOWEEN DISCO - THANK YOU! 
 

Hope you all enjoyed the Halloween Disco last Friday night. It was once again, another fantastic community night 
thoroughly enjoyed by all who attended and was ‘howling’ success! 
 

Big shout out of thanks to: 
 our wonderful hard working music committee parents for organising and coordinating the event; 
 the many parents and carers who volunteered to help, brought cakes to sell, coordinated other stalls and 

stayed back to clean up; 

 Team Kids for getting everyone into the spirit with face painting and hanging decorations; 
 The Kegworth staff who volunteered their time to help with setting up, decorations, supervision, clean up and 

dress up and 
 All of the Kegworth kids who attended, dressed up, danced, sang and generally had a fab time! 

 

 TELL THEM FROM ME - PARENT SURVEY 
 

I am pleased to advise that a total of 70 parents - 23.33% of our parent community completed the survey this year. 
This has been the best ever response received! Many thanks for assisting the school with future directions by 
providing your opinions. We are now waiting for all responses to be collated, including those from our teaching staff 
and Year 4 – 6 student survey results. A final report will be provided to the school by the end of the year. Further 
information will be reported via the school’s Annual Report at the beginning of next year.  
 

 SAVE THE DATE 
 

This year we will be hosting our annual parent thank you in the form of a “Wine & Cheese Night”. If you have helped 
the school in any capacity this year, we would love to see and thank you at this event. Save the date now in your diary 
– Wednesday 20 November from 6:00 – 7:00pm. Unfortunately, children cannot be permitted to attend. More 
information coming soon – watch this space.  
 

 PROGRAMMED MAINTENANCE – EXTERNAL PAINTING 
 

The school is currently working in collaboration with the DET Asset Management Unit to repair and repaint the 
external areas of the administration and music hall blocks. Both of these areas require a lot of work to prepare, repair 
and / or replace eves and timber work as well the overall preparation to repaint all previously painted surfaces.  
As a result, the school in consultation with the school community will have the opportunity to vote on the preferred 
new colour choice for these areas.  
 

Over the last term, the school enlisted the support of Inner West Council to ensure an understanding of heritage 
requirements and compliance. A Dulux colour consultant was also enlisted to put together three possible colour 
scheme image composites which comply with both council and heritage requirements.  
 

As of next week, a photo stand will be made available for your viewing, near the front foyer. You’ll be able to cast your 
vote for your preferred colour scheme option in preparation for when painting work will begin. Voting will be available 
for a period of three weeks only, closing on Friday 23 November 2019. Please only vote once. After all votes have 
been counted, we’ll announce the new colour selection for our school! 
 

Enjoy your weeks…              Belinda Perih 
 

 
 

TERM DATES - 2020 
TERM 1    
Tuesday 28 January to 
Thursday 9 April 2020 

TERM 2 
Monday 27 April to 
Friday 3 July 2020 

TERM 3 
Monday 20 July to Friday 
25 September 2020 

TERM 4 
Monday 12 October to 
Friday 18 December 2020 



     
      



 
TERM 4  - 2019 - UPCOMING INCURSIONS, EXCURSIONS and EVENTS 

 

 
INCURSION 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT NAME 

 
PARTICIPATING 
YEAR GROUPS 

 
DATE NOTE 

OUT 

 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT DATE 

 
PERMISSION & 
PAYMENT DUE 

 
PARTICIPATING 

COSTS 

Cricket Program Stages 2 & 3 Tuesday 29 
October 

Friday 8 - Friday 29 
November 

Monday 4 
November 

No cost – 
permission 
only 

Pirate School – 
Maritime Museum 
excursion 

ES1 
(Kindergarten) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$25:00 

Powerhouse 
Museum 
excursion 

Stage 1  
(Years 1 & 2) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$22:00 

Rouse Hill House 
& Farm excursion 

Stage 2  
(Years 3 & 4) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$20 - $25 – 
TBA (approx.) 

Taronga Zoo 
excursion 

Stage 3  
(Years 5 & 6) 

Monday 11 
November 

Friday 13 December Monday 27 
November 

 

$20 - $25 – 
TBA (approx.) 

 

Gymnastics 
program 
 

 

Preschool & 
classes KG, KR, 
KY, 5-6R, 5-6T 
and 5-6W 

 

Monday 2 
September 

 

Monday 21 October – 
Friday 6 December 

 

Friday 21 
September 

 

$35:70 

 
Music Program 

 

Participating Band 
& String students 
 

 
 

 

All year 
 

As per invoice 
date 

 

$390 per 
annum 

 
 

 
 
Melbourne Cup Day – Coin Race 

 

Tuesday 5 November – 9:30am – junior 
playground 

 

The race that stops a school! 

Start Collecting Your Coins! 

All monies raised go to  
support STEWART HOUSE 

 



 
 

EXTENDED CLOSING DATE  
LAST DAY FOR FINAL ORDERS is  

 

WEDNESDAY 30 OCTOBER 



 

 

BIG THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO WORE 
RED  

AND SUPPORTED THE  

“LIGHT IT RED FOR DYSLEXIA” - MUFTI DAY 

COLLECTIVELY WE RAISED $345:00 

ALL MONIES WILL BE DONATED TO “CODE 
READ NETWORK AUSTRALIA” 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

 



  

 
 

Our Term 4 – PBL lesson focus is “RESPONDING TO TEACHER INSTRUCTIONS”  
 

All K – 6 students and teachers will be reviewing the expected behaviours and positively responding to appropriate 
student behaviours as per the matrix.  
 

Please review and reinforce these behaviours with your child / children at home. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Kegworth is stepping up its commitment with our environmental responsibilities, to 
significantly reduce our waste, to support a more fruitful future for our children.  
 

Our focus for Term 4 will be the reduction of plastic coming from our school canteen. 
DON’T PANIC... this will be a slow and thoughtful process.  
Our first step will be to remove the use of plastic forks and spoons from the canteen. 
In preparation for this, a group of Stage 3 girls have been working tirelessly with me 

almost every lunch time for over a term, to create 
calico bags to store clean forks and spoons in each 
classroom. These girls designed, evaluated and 
improved the bags, which they have stitched by hand 
and with patience on a sub-standard machine. Finally 
one bag has been completed. We were given some 

great news last week by a 
Petersham community member, 
Ann O’Brien, who has generously 
sourced and donated a better 
quality machine to Kegworth PS. 
The girls and I thank her dearly.  
 When the forks and spoons have 
been used they will be collected by our Environmental 

Warriors and washed in the staffroom dishwasher.  
 

How can I help? I hear you asking…  
Well it’s easy. In the link-way closest to Lords Rd, 
you will find a tote tray with a label  
“FORK AND SPOON DONATIONS” Simply drop in 
a spoon (tea or table) or a fork for our collection. 
 

In addition, our committed SRC, will be assisting us, 
in rolling out a soft plastics collection. Each class will 
be expected to have all scrunchable plastics placed in a dedicated bag. A poster will 
also be provided to clear up any confusion.  
When the bag is full, the SRC students from each class will return it to 4R, where a 
new bag will be given. The soft plastics will be delivered over to Woolworth or Coles 
for recycling. Of course, we would prefer it, if we boycotted any single portion 
packaging in the first place, as we are just placing convenience before the 
environment. 
 



Envirobank Update: 
Our school community has continued to collect 
10c containers to reduce landfill.  At a total of 
approximately $3200, we have successfully 
made sure that at least 32000 bottles have 
been recycled, what an effort Kegworth – 
that’s commitment! 
We have had a slight change in our collection 
pick-ups, now only having them once a term. 

The next collection is on Tuesday December 3. Please continue collecting and bring the bags 
into school whenever it is convenient for you. Take another bag, fill it and return… repeat, 
repeat, repeat!!   
 

Our dedicated Enviro-team continue to sort, store, collect lids and count our bags. I’m 
exceptionally grateful to these committed students, who at a drop of a hat whenever need, 
they give up their lunch break... this would more regular than 
anyone would realise. They are a reliable and organised TEAM.  
 

We are now also collecting the lids to send to Lids for Kid, an 
organisation, which makes prosthetic limbs for children. It truly is 
a win – win!! 

 

Our outstanding collector for Term 3 was Charly P (5/6T), who regularly brings in many 
Envirobags. Her secret to success… take a few extra bags home and give them to family and 
friends. I’m loving the dedication Charly is showing to the environment and Kegworth.  
 

If you have some tips to share on how you collect for our school, let Ms Radburn know so she 
can share it with the rest of our school community.  

 
PLEASE DON’T 
COLLECT 
MILK 
BOTTLES OR 
GENERAL 
RECYCLING –  
JUST CONTAINERS WITH THE 10C 
LABEL. THANKING YOU. 
 
 

Many thanks to everyone involved!!    Leah Radburn. 
 
 



 
Kegworth Strength from the Heart… 
this is the title of our Koori Art submission 
for 2019. 
Over the last week or two our Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander students from 
Kegworth have been creating a canvas for 
the Koori Art Competition. This is an 
annual event organised by the Aboriginal 
Education Office.  
 

This year our canvas was inspired by The 
Uluru Statement From the Heart, an 
important document given to the people 
of Australia from our First Nation People, 
outlining what they want from our 

government; Voice Treaty Truth. It is a beautiful document and in short is asking for A VOICE; in our 
parliament and constitution, A TREATY; with our government; THE TRUTH; to be told about our hidden 
history. 
 

These students had the absolute privilege to have guidance from one of our talented parents, Nicole 
Ferguson, who in her own right is an outstanding artist. Nicole has spent almost every day over the last 2 
weeks guiding and teaching our students along the way. The students have ended up with a meaningful 

canvas which will be considered 
as a part of the exhibition. 
Regardless of the outcome, this 
canvas has demonstrated a 
connection, pride and strength in 
our Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander students, which we 
celebrate and support from our 
hearts. What a deadly 
opportunity!! Top job to our 
students and sincere thanks and 
admiration to Nicole.  
The successful artworks will be 
displayed at the Sydney Maritime 
Museum from 20 November until 

30 January 2020. This student exhibition is usually of very high standard and is definitely worth a visit over 
the Christmas holiday break. Opening Hours are 9:30am to 5:00pm. 



Orange Grove Cultural Day 
Yaama, as they say in Gamilaroi, which is the 
language of our First Nations people, from 
Northern New South Wales. Gamilaroi is the focus 
language at Orange Grove PS, where our 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students 
participated in an informative and tactile day, 
learning about Aboriginal Culture; the oldest 
living culture there is. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Throughout this wonderful day, which Orange 
Grove PS hosted, our students were offered the 
following activities; painting their hand prints on a progressive 
artwork, handling cultural objects, playing traditional instruments, 
weaving, dancing and a game of tag with David Fauonuku from West 
Tigers.  
This day was full of excitement; building knowledge, friendships and 
being proud of culture, all of which has links to success. Another key 
message from the day was – “to get a good education!” I trust each 
and every child here at Kegworth will get just this.  
 

EVERY CHILD who attended from Kegworth has made us VERY 
proud with their courtesy, care and commitment on the day.  
 
A very special thank you to Georgia, for assisting with transportation 
for our children and also to those parents who took children directly 
to Orange Grove. Of course we also thank Orange Gove PS for 
hosting this event each year. 

 
I’m sure the children 
slept well that night!  
 
These pictures say it 
all…see the display 
in the link-way for 
more details.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

YEAR 6 – CLASS OF 2019 - GRADUATION DINNER 
 Date:  Thursday 12 December 2019 

 Time:  6:00pm – 9:00pm 

 Venue:  Gioia Restaurant Leichhardt 

Kegworth is now proudly urging the school community, to use our new set of “Borrow and Bring Back 
Bags”, situated in the Lords Rd link-way. As the name suggests, we encourage our students and families 
to use these bags, instead of the unfriendly plastic version, when bring or taking items to and from school. 
 

It has been a beautiful collaborative effort between Kegworth families and class 
4R of 2018, who have made this happen. A very special mention to Celia, from 
Dragstar Designs; Newtown for donating 100 calico bags, with a desire and 
passion to see our school GO GREEN. Mark & Steph, from Publisher 
Textiles; Leichhardt, generously printed our bags for free.  
 

Do yourselves a favour and check out both of these innovative and creative 
businesses, who pride themselves with products and services of quality, 
originality and sustainability.  

info@publishertextiles.com.au & newtown@dragstar.com.au    
 

 
 



 
         

 
 

Uniform Shop will not open again in Term 3 but will be open from 2:30pm to 3:15pm on Fridays in Term 4 as 

follows –  
* Friday 18 October  * Friday 8 November   * Friday 29 November 

 

Orders are preferred via the flexischools.com.au website. A copy of the order form is provided in this Newsletter 
for your information. 
 
Alternatively, payments can still be made by cash or credit card direct from the uniform room on opening days. 
Please send all enquiries to: kegworth-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au   
 

KEGWORTH TIMES is our new, student led, on-line newspaper.  
Students in Stage 3 will work with parent volunteer Cat Rodie (a local journalist) to run the paper and develop 
engaging stories for the Kegworth community.  

Want to get involved?  
 

Although the paper will be run by Stage 3 students, ALL Kegworth k
welcome to submit their stories. We’re looking for; local news, opinio
sport, entertainment and food.  

 

If you want to write a story, that’s great too!  
 

Please contact cat@catrodie.com for more information. 
 

You can find us at www.kegworthtimes.com  
 

Please also follow @kegworthtimes on Facebook and Instagram  
 

 
 
 

Book Club 
All orders for Issue 7 must be entered by Friday 1st November. 
 

As our school has signed up for LOOP, which is an online ordering facility 
for parents, we do not accept cheque or cash 
orders. Therefore you do not need to fill in or 
return the paper order forms. Please follow the 
link on the back of the order form. 
 

Happy ordering, 
Natasha Vogelmann      
 
 



 
 
Would you like your child to learn how to read music, sing for enjoyment, learn a musical instrument 
and develop confidence in performance skills in 2020? 
 
If so, we invite you and your child to join us for our “2020 MUSIC INFORMATION AFTERNOON” on 

TUESDAY 12 NOVEMBER 2019 in the Assembly Hall from 3:30 to 4:30pm. 
 
During the afternoon, there will be an opportunity for you to find out information about our 
Music Program and ask any questions that you may have. 
 
Our SENIOR STRING and SENIOR BAND Ensembles will demonstrate their 
musical abilities as well as their instruments. Meet and hear information about 
each of the 2020 music program groups from the conductors.  
 
We look forward to seeing you on Tuesday afternoon! 
 

 

Thursday 7 November 
           @ 5.30pm –7:00pm - Kegworth Assembly Hall 

 

WHAT TO BRING:   

Your instrument, music, a plate of food to share and your favourite  

audience members. 

 

WHAT TO WEAR:   

Something sparkly 
 

 

The Soirée is an excellent opportunity for all KPS string players to perform a solo piece with a 
professional accompanist in a fun, casual and supportive environment.  
 

Everyone is expected to prepare something with their teacher's guidance.  

 
 



 
 

 
All parents and students can view upcoming Kegworth music events on the Kegworth calendar – accessed via 

http://kegworthpublicschool.com/subcommittees/music-committee/ 
 

2019 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  
 
 

 

TERM 4:  

 
 Monday 14 October:  Music Committee Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. All welcome! 

 
 Friday 25 October:    HALLOWEEN DISCO – Music Committee fundraiser 

Session times:  
- Years K – 2: 5:00 – 6:30pm 
- Years 3 – 6: 7:00 – 8:30pm 

 
 Sunday 3 November:   COMBINED SENIOR ENSEMBLES WORKSHOP – KPS  

- Senior Band and Senior Strings students – 9am – 12noon 
 

 Monday 4 November:  Music Committee Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. All welcome! 
 

 Thursday 7 November:  K – 6 “Music Count Us In” – KPS - 12:30pm    
 

 Thursday 7 November:   Combined String Soiree – 5:30pm – 7:30pm 
 
 Tuesday 12 November:  MUSIC PROGRAM 2020 - INFORMATION AFTERNOON – Assembly Hall  

from 3:30pm – 4:30pm - for any new students who are interested in joining 
the Band, String, Choir or Recorder Ensemble groups in 2020.  
 

 Thursday 21 November:   MUSIC PROGRAM – 2020 STUDENT CONTRACT TO BE RETURNED  
to front office for any 2019 STUDENT WHO IS CURRENTLY 
PARTICIPATING and RETURNING to the Music Program in 2020 – Band, 
String, Choir or Recorder.  
 

 Wednesday 20 November:   BOW TESTING – Years K – 2 students for 2020 Kegworth Music Program 
with Bridget Hall - 12:30 – 3:00pm – Music Hall 

 
 Thursday 21 November:   BLOW TESTING – Years 2 – 4 students for 2020 Kegworth Music Program 

with Kate Whitton - 12:30 – 3:00pm – Music Hall 
 
 Tuesday 25 November:  MUSIC PROGRAM - 2020 NEW STUDENT APPLICATIONS FORMS  

DUE TO KPS (FRONT OFFICE) 
 

 Friday 29 November:   KEGWORTH MUSIC NIGHT – Assembly Hall 
All KPS performance groups performing  
Student arrival - 5:45pm – 8:30pm. Concert begins at 6:30pm 

 
 Monday 2 December:  Music Committee &AG Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. 

  
 Thursday 12 December:  K – 6 Presentation Ceremony – 9:30am – Assembly Hall - Senior Band and  

Senior String Ensembles performing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 



 

 



 

 
 



 
 



KEGWORTH UNIFORM ORDER FORM 
 

 

  PARENT’S NAME ........................................ PHONE ………………………. 

  CHILD’S NAME ............................................ CHILD’S CLASS ……………. 
 

Item Sizes and quantity per size Total Unit Total 

 4 6 8 10 12 14 16 qty Price Amt $ 

Bootlegs         $ 25.00  

Cargos         $ 35.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 21.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 25.00  

Shorts – Cargo         $ 20.00  

Skorts         $ 25.00  

Zip Jackets         $ 30.00  

Dry and Cozy Jacket         $ 40.00  

Polo Shirt – SHORT sleeve         $ 22.00  

Polo Shirt – LONG sleeve         $ 28.00  

Royal Blue Sports T-Shirt         $ 22.00  

Music Shirts – short sl/poly cotton         $ 26.00  

Summer Dress          $ 47.00  

Winter Tunic (worn with l/s polo)         $ 47.00  

  S M L XL      

Hats: Slouch (hard brim)         $ 10.00  

 Surf (soft brim)         $ 10.00  

 Legionnaires One size fits all  $ 10.00  

Library Bag – Canvas / School logo   $ 6.00  

School Bag   $ 35.00  

TOTAL AMOUNT FOR ORDER: $   

 
Please order via Flexischools.com.au 

 
Deliveries are made to your child’s class on Friday afternoons. 

 
 
 

 
 


